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Halling Primary School Diary Dates: Terms 3 & 4 

10th January 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I do hope you all had a restful break and welcome back to Term 3! 

As always, the children (and staff!) are raring to go and are already so immersed in their day-to-day learning.  

I wanted to update you all with our general ‘dates and events’ newsletter. There are many exciting additional events      

taking place during Terms 3 and 4 that we wanted to share with you so please do take time to have a look at what is     

happening and when. 

The year group newsletters are now available on our website and can be accessed here by clicking on your child’s class and 

then scrolling down to ‘Terms/Topics Information’.  

As always, if you have any questions please do catch me, Miss Eakins or Miss Martin at the gate.  

Best wishes and Happy New Year!      

Ms Lisa Taylor                                                                                                                                                                                

Headteacher        

Day: Event: Additional Information: 

Monday 8th January First Day of Term 3  

Thursday 18th January Census Day • Look at Donna’s special themed menu - page 17! 

Thursday 18th January AAT Trust Dodgeball • Years 5 and 6 (details to follow) 

Friday 19th January Mini Youth Games Swimming Festival • Years 4, 5 and 6 (details to follow) 

Friday 19th January Young Voices Concert at the O2 • Choir Club Members - Invite Only  

Wednesday 24th January Kagan Structures Workshop with Mrs Nott 

and Mrs Reid - come and find out more! 

• Parents and Carers 

• 2:30pm - School Hall 

Thursday 25th January  Holocaust Memorial Service • Rochester Cathedral 

• Details to follow from Mrs Reid 

Tuesday 30th January Have Your Say Parent & Carer Meeting • Details to follow from Ms Taylor - see page 19! 

Wednesday 31st January AAT KS1 Multi Skills Festival • Years 1 and 2 (details to follow) 

Thursday 1st February AAT Recruitment Fair • See page 16 of Newsletter 

Friday 2nd February NSPCC Number Day • See page 18 of Newsletter 

Tuesday 6th February Safer Internet Day • Letter to follow from Mrs Jeffery 

Tuesday 6th February PTA Fundraising: Disco • Letter to follow from the PTA 

Wednesday 7th February Little Red Riding Hood Theatre Company • Years R and 1 

Wednesday 7th February Artists’ Afternoon • Lead: Miss Master 

Thursday 8th February Mini Youth Games Table Tennis • Years 5 and 6 (details to follow) 

Friday 9th February Last Day of Term 3  

https://www.halling.medway.sch.uk/our-classes/
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Day: Event: Additional Information: 

Monday 19th February First Day of Term 4  

Thursday 22nd February Provisional HSSP Multi Skills Festival • Years 3 and 4 (tbc) 

Tuesday 27th February Parent and Carer Consultation Meetings • 3:30pm until 6:00pm 

• Letter to follow from Ms Taylor 

Wednesday 28th February Great Fire of London Workshops • Years 1 and 2 (details to follow from 

Miss Master) 

Thursday 29th February Parent and Carer Consultation Meetings • 3:30pm until 7:00pm 

• Letter to follow from Ms Taylor 

Monday 4th March Mother’s Day Cream Tea • 2:30pm in the school hall (details to 

follow) 

Tuesday 5th March Mother’s Day Cream Tea • 2:30pm in the school hall (details to 

follow) 

Wednesday 6th March Mother’s Day Cream Tea • 2:30pm in the school hall (details to 

follow) 

Thursday 7th March World Book Day  • Details to follow from Mrs Nicholls 

Thursday 7th March PTA Wonka Bars • Details to follow from the PTA 

Tuesday 12th March Trust Staff Development Day • No children in school 

Friday 15th March Red Nose Day • Details to follow from Mrs Nott 

Thursday 21st March Provisional HSSP Multi Skills Festival • Years 1 and 2 (tbc) 

Tuesday 26th March Trust (AAT) Choir Concert - Woodville Halls • Details to follow from Miss Martin 

Wednesday 27th March PTA Easter Egg Hunt • Details to follow from the PTA 

Wednesday 27th March PTA Fundraising: Disco • Details to follow from the PTA 

Wednesday 27th March AAT Trust Basketball  • Years 5 and 6 (details to follow) 

Wednesday 27th March Last Day of Term 4  

Thursday 28th March Staff Development Day • No children in school 

Monday 15th April First Day of Term 5  

Why not follow us on Twitter for regular updates?  

@HallingSch   @AletheiaAT     @HallingPta 

@HallingSchICT 
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The Poppy Appeal 

Every year, Halling participates in commemorations for Armistice Day to remember those who have 
been lost in war. This year, this fell on Saturday 11th November and throughout the week, Year 5     
children sold poppies and other items to raise money for The Royal British Legion. Thank you to those 
who helped out and to all of you who kindly bought something and put money in the collection pots. 
We managed to raise an amazing £417.95! 

At the beginning of Term 2, all classes took time to make a poppy wreath, which has been on display 
outside Ms Taylor's office (photo below).  Reverend Knight also came into school on Friday 10th        
November to take part in our special assembly, when we also held a two minute silence. Thank you to 
all the teachers and children who participated in both - I think you can all agree that the display looks 
incredible and the children (from Year R through to Year 6) took part in the silence, beautifully. 

On Sunday 12th November, The Head Pupils (along with some other pupils who represented their    
girlguiding or scouting units) placed wreaths at the war memorial in Halling. They all did a fantastic job 
of representing the school and should be very proud of themselves. 
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Thank you to all the children, their parents/
carers and staff who supported this year’s 
Children in Need fundraising efforts at Halling.  
 
Through being ‘Spotacular’, designing and   
colouring Pudseys and competitively building 
coin towers, much fun was had!  
 
Together, we raised a fantastic £470.51 which 
will go towards helping deprived children both 
locally and nationally. Thank you!  
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Attendance and Punctuality 

In order to reduce the number of children arriving late for school in the morning, we thought it would be a 
good opportunity to remind you of the following points: 

• Pupils must arrive in school by 08:50 on each school day.  

• The register for the first session will be taken from 08:45 and will be kept open until 08:50.  

• A pupil who arrives late via the office (after the register has closed at 08:50) but before 09:00, will 
be marked as late, using the L code.  

• A pupil who arrives after 09:00 will be marked as late or absent, using the U code (unauthorised). 
 

Please do read our Attendance Policy on our website: Policies and Notices of Halling Primary School 

https://www.halling.medway.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/10/Nov-23-AAT-Attendance-Policy-Halling-00224.pdf
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We have an email account that has been set 

up specifically for safeguarding emails: 

safeguarding@halling.medway.sch.uk 

This email account is monitored daily by the 

DSL, Ms Shona Eakins and the DDSLs,         

Mrs Debbie Tyler and Ms Lisa Taylor. 

Please remember that we are a nut and 

seed-free school, thank you! 

 

 

 

 

Medicines and Creams 

If your child needs to take any form of 

medication (including the application of 

creams/gels) whilst in school, a form must 

be completed.  

Please pop into the office to complete this 

with Miss Bradley, Mrs Beeching or Mrs 

Carr-Taylor, so that we can ensure the   

medication is safely stored and                 

administered/recorded/logged correctly. 

 

Please may we take this opportunity to kindly 

request that all scooters and bikes continue 

to be ‘walked’ when on the school site.  

This ensures that everyone is kept as safe as 

can possibly be during our busy drop-off and 

pick-up times! 

Thank you to all those who do ‘walk’ them! 

School drop-off and pick-up times are always exceptionally busy which is one of the     

reasons why we have members of staff stationed at the gates. Please do keep a close 

eye on toddlers who can easily get lost in the sea of parents and carers, as we cannot 

always guarantee that a member of staff will be on the main car park gate. 
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School Ties! 
 

School ties are available to purchase throughout the year 
via the ‘Shop’ on the Arbor App.   

 

KS2 Fruit Trolley! 

A pupil voice ‘Action Team’ set up a healthy eating 

fruit and vegetable tuck shop for the children in 

Key Stage 2 - Years 3, 4, 5 and 6. 

If your child is in one of these year groups and 

would like to buy a piece of fruit at morning break 

time, all items cost 30p. 

 

 

This will continue to run as 

long as there is demand! 

 

Unfortunately, we continue to receive complaints from   

residents in the local community who live in the roads 

closest to our school. 

We also regularly receive complaints from parents and 

carers who continue to be highly concerned about the 

safety of Halling’s children. 

The school run is such a busy time and the roads closest 

to school always become heavily congested.  

The complaints have been in respect of parents and    

carers parking inconsiderately on the kerb, grass verges 

and/or blocking driveways. This has, in turn, forced      

pedestrians to walk on the road and there have already 

been a few near misses.  

The last thing we want is for anyone to get hurt! 

Please be respectful of our          

neighbours and school community 

and ensure that we are all working 

together to keep everyone safe.  

Thank you! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Please may we take this opportunity to kindly   

remind you that if you are driving onto the school 

site, the speed limit is 5mph at all times. 

Thank you! 
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Last academic year, we continued to make great strides in working together with you all as parents and  

carers at Halling Primary School to make positive changes for everyone. 

‘Your Voice Matters’ to us and we can only continue to make these changes if we know about them so 

thank you for your comments, suggestions and possible solutions when you feel we haven’t quite got 

things right! Thank you also for your positivity when we do get things right - it means a lot! 

If you should have any worries or concerns, your child’s class teacher should be your first port of call. 

Should you then wish to speak to a member of the Senior Leadership Team please email the office to 

make an appointment with either Miss Martin (Assistant Headteacher for KS2), Miss Eakins (Assistant 

Headteacher for KS1 & SENDCo), Mrs Coleman (EYFS Lead) or Ms Taylor (Headteacher).                                           

You can, of course catch us on the gate too!  

Our Complaints Policy can be found here. 

At Halling PTA’s Annual General Meeting (AGM), we were saddened to hear that Kayleigh and Lisa have 
made the difficult decision to step down at the end of this academic year, as co-chairs of Halling’s PTA. 

 
Quite simply, Halling Primary School needs new members to continue and develop all the great things 

that our current PTA have started to develop. 
 

Halling’s PTA are therefore actively seeking new members and, essentially, 
a new chair/co-chairs who they would like to transition into the role under 

the support and guidance of Kayleigh and Lisa. 
 

If you are interested in joining, and want to find out more, please don’t 
hesitate to contact the PTA directly via email:  

PTA@halling.medway.sch.uk  

https://www.halling.medway.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/09/AAT-Complaints-Procedure-Sept-23.pdf
mailto:PTA@hallingmedway.sch.uk
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In the event that we should need to flip to remote learning due 

to a school closure, for example, a snow day, please note that 

Years 1 to 6 will use Google Classroom.  

Seesaw is now no longer operational at Halling.  

Please follow the link here to an online guide:                    

Parent/Carer Guide to Google Classroom 

To login to your child’s Google Classroom account, you will need 

your child’s school email address and password.  

These can be found inside your child’s contact book. 

Year R will continue to use Tapestry. 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1NRTo6Bdr41Uw08gEOKjfXB8NmGmoHSvlofRYHoSyalo/export?format=pdf
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PE/Sports Newsletter 

Mr Harrison, along with the help of our Year 6 pupils, has launched a bi-termly PE/Sports Newsletter to 

showcase all of the amazing sporting achievements across the school. 

Term 2’s Newsletter is now available on our website and can be accessed by clicking here! 

https://www.halling.medway.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/01/Sports-Newsletter-T2-2023.pdf
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2024-2025 Term Dates 



 16 



 17 



 18 

 



 19 

 

We would like to say a HUGE thank you to two of our pupils who have been very 
busy fundraising. The following events have raised a grand total of £2,500: 

• Lita’s Cake Shack Cupcakes Raffle   

• Halling Christmas Fair Hampers and Raffle Prizes   

• Bike Ride / Walk / Scooter Event 

This donation will go towards a very exciting project that Ms. Jackson is leading on! 

Watch this space... 
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In Term 3, the following classes will be sharing their learning in a class assembly: Ladybirds (23rd January)            

and Leopards (30th January).  

In Term 4, the following classes will be sharing their learning in a class assembly: Flamingos (5th March),             

Gharials (19th March) and Orangutans (26th March). 

These ‘Tuesday’ class assemblies will all start at 9:05am in the school hall.  

Entry will be through the hall doors, just after 9:00am. 

Younger children and grandparents are all welcome too!  

All other classes will share their learning in an assembly during either Term 5 or Term 6. Dates to follow. 

Have Your Say Parent and Carer Meeting 

 

 

 

 

Our second Have Your Say Meeting of the            

academic year is on Tuesday 30th January at 

9:00am. We will be sending a letter out nearer 

the time with further details.  

We look forward to welcoming you! 

 

 

 

 

In Term 3, Open Class is on Thursday 25th January 

from 3:20pm until 4:00pm. 

This is an opportunity for your child to show you 

their classroom, their displays and perhaps some of 

the work they have been completing in their books.  

Please note that your child’s class teacher will be 

present, but this is not a formal meeting! 

Happy New Year! 

All the staff and Governors of Halling would like to take this  opportunity to wish         

you all a very Happy New Year, 2024! 


